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All Ontario Municipalities Town of Cobourg 
 55 King Street West,  
Sent via email  Cobourg, ON, K9A 2M2 
 clerk@cobourg.ca 
 Town of Cobourg 
  
 March 8, 2024 
  
 

RE: Correspondence from the Architectural Conservancy Ontario regarding Proposed 
Amendment to Subsection 27(16) of the Ontario Heritage Act with respect to the 
removal of listed (non-designated) properties from municipal heritage registers 

Please be advised that the Town of Cobourg Council, at its meeting held on February 
28, 2024, passed the following resolution: 
 

WHEREAS subsection 27(16) of the Ontario Heritage Act stipulates that any non-
designated heritage property listed on the municipal register of properties as of 
December 31, 2022 shall be removed from the municipal register on or before 
January 1, 2025, if the council of the municipality does not give a notice of intention 
to designate the property under subsection 29(1) of the Ontario Heritage Act on or 
before January 1, 2025; and  

WHEREAS since January 1, 2023, municipal staff and members of the municipal 
heritage committee in the Town of Cobourg have been diligently working to: review 
the municipal heritage register; research the heritage value and interest of listed 
(non-designated) properties; review and research the heritage value and interest 
of non-designated properties; contact owners of such properties; determine which 
properties should potentially be designated in accordance with the provisions of 
Section 29 of the Ontario Heritage Act; and take all required steps to designate 
such properties; and 

WHEREAS the above-noted work involving 213 listed properties in the Town of 
Cobourg is extremely time-consuming and cannot be completed by December 31, 
2024 with the limited municipal resources available.  
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NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Town of Cobourg 
authorize the Mayor to promptly send a letter to Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, 
and Michael Ford, Minister of Citizenship and Multiculturalism, requesting that 
Subsection 27(16) of the Ontario Heritage Act be amended to extend the above-
noted deadline for five years from January 1, 2025 to January 1, 2030; and  

FURTHER THAT Council direct staff to forward this resolution to all 443 
municipalities in Ontario seeking support of the ACO correspondence. 

 
Sincerely,  

 
Kristina Lepik 
Deputy Clerk/Manager, Legislative Services 

 


